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CHAPTER 1~11ifXXXVL

AN ACT TO INDRMNIFY GBNBRAL W~LLL&M IRWINE FOR THE LO5~

OP MONTOUR’S ISLAND, RECOVERED PROM HIM BY A JUDGMENT OF
THE SUPREME COURT OF THE UNITED STATES.

Whereasthelegislatureof this state,by anactpassedon the
twenty-fourthday of September,one thousandsevenhundred
andeighty-three,1granteduntoBrigadier-GeneralWilliam Ir-
wine, in considerationof essentialservicesrenderedto this
state,theright of pre-emptionto anislandknownby [thename
of] Montour‘s island, in the Ohio river, upon the terms ex-
pressedin the saidact,which werefuliy compliedwith, in con-
sequencewhereof a patentwas duly obtainedby him. And
whereasthe said island has since been claimed by Colonel
CharlesSyms,undera warrantandlocationpi’eviously issued
andsanctionedby.thelawsof Virginia, uponwhich anejeotment
wasbrought,anda judgmentwas renderedin his favor at the
lastsitting of thesupremecourt of theUnited States,whereby
thesaidWilliam Irwine hasbeendivestedof his right andtitle
to thesaidisland. And whereasit is just andreasonablethat
an adequateindemnificationbemadeto him for theloss which
hehassustained. Therefore:

[SectionI.] (SectionI, P. L.) Be it enactedby theSenate
andHouseof Representativesof the Commonwealthof Penn-
sylvania,in GeneralAssemblymet, andit is herebyenactedby
theauthorityof thesame,Thatin lieu of thesaidisland,which
wasrecoveredfrom GeneralWilliam Irwin asaforesaid,there
begranteduntothesaidGeneralWilliam Irwine, in fee simple,
two thousandacresof land,situateatthemouthof Harborcreek
in Alleghenycounty,beinga tractof land reservedto the statG
by a former law of this Commonwealth.
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